# ĐỀ THI HSG ANH 8 THÍ ĐIỂM SỐ 8 SỐ 1 NĂM HỌC 2021-2022 MÔN THI: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 60 phút (Không kể thời gian giao đề)

B. about 20 minutes

# Task 1: Listen to a conversation between a brother, Andrew, and his sister, Marie.

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) for eac	ch of the following questions.2pt
---	-----------------------------------

1. How long was Andrew in the shower?

A. about 15 minutes

	C. about 25 minut	es	D. about 30 mir	nutes
2. Ho	ow many gallons of	water did Andrew ı	use during his sho	ower?
	A. about 16	B. about 70	C. about 17	D. about 60
3. Ho	ow much was their v	water bill last montl	ı?	
	A. \$131	B. \$103	C. \$113	D. \$130
4. W	hy doesn't Andrew	pay for anything?		
	A. because he is a	student	B. becaus	se he has an expensive car loan
	C. because he is p	aying for school	D. because he's	not working now.
5. W	hat does Marie sugg	_		_
		a shower once a da	-	J
		shower on weeken	•	
	-	a shower at the gyr		
Tool		wer at their parents'		C to best answer the greations
(1.pt		coraing twice thei	i ciioose A, D or	C to best answer the questions
	<b>)</b> hat's the matter with	ı Steve?		
	. He has a cold.	B. He has	the flu.	C. He has a stomachache.
2. Ho	ow long has Steve b	een sick?		
A	. since Friday	B. since S	aturday	C. since Sunday
3. Ho	ow often should Ste	ve take the medicin	e the doctor preso	cribes?
A	. three times a day v	with meals		B. four times a day before
meal	S	C. three ti	mes a day after n	neals
4. W	hat does Carla sugg	est he do?		
A	. take herbal medici	ine B. see and	ther doctor	C. eat chicken soup

5.	What does Steve de	ecide to do?			
A.	talk to another frie	nd B. li	isten to Carla's sug	ggestion C. see the	e same doctor again
PF	IONETICS				
I.	Find the word wh	iich has differe	nt sound in the pa	art underlined.	
1.	A. stopp <u>ed</u>	B. agre <u>ed</u>	C. listen <u>ed</u>	D. clean <u>ed</u>	
2.	A. m <u>ea</u> t	B. s <u>ea</u> t	C. gr <u>ea</u> t	D. m <u>ea</u> n	
3.	A. call	B. l <u>a</u> nd	C. f <u>a</u> ll	D. b <u>a</u> ll	
4.	A. ra <u>th</u> er	B. <u>th</u> em	C. nei <u>th</u> er	D. <u>th</u> ink	
V	OCABULARY & (	GRAMMAR			
III	. Supply the cor	rect form of th	e words in brack	ets.	
1.	People in my coun	try are very war	m and <b>(F</b> 1	RIEND)	
2.	An	is a child w	hose parents are d	ead. <b>(ORPHAN</b> A	AGE)
	L.A Hill is a				
	I'm			ME)	
5.	She looks more		_ than her sister. (	BEAUTY)	
6.	Mr Buong is	enough to h	nave a lot of friend	ls. <b>(LUCK)</b>	
	They enjoy the				EACE)
	Those cats look				
	It was			oth. (GENEROU	JSITY)
10	.Role-play is	in de	veloping commun	ication skills. <b>(H</b> l	ELP)
VI	. Complete the fol	lowing sentence	es with an approp	oriate form of the	e word in brackets.
1.	There are four		in my house.	bookshelf	
2.	The photocopy is b	oetween the	č	and the drugstore.	bake
3.	Is your brother an	•••••	?	act	
	Mr Buong's sister				
5.	We must be		when we cross the	road. care	
6.	This tree has a lot	of green	•••••	leaf	
7.	Is your father a	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	?	business	
8.	I'm Vietnamese. V	Vhat's your	?	nation	
	Air				pollute
	.Yoko is from Japa				-
	II. Read the text a				
	The normal working	ng day in Britair	n is (1)	9 a.m to 5 p.m.	, so most offices are
op	en 9-5. Schools usu				
usı	ually (3) fr	om 9 to 5.30 Mc	onday to Saturday	and (4)	shops open from
					om 11 a.m to 11 p.m.
	me (6)	·	_		<del>-</del>
	ually (8) a :				
					close at 2 or 3 a.m.
	useums normally op			-	
	. Read the followin				
					an an hour at a time
	line. I've got a lapto		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
	vwhere. Todav. for				

Mainly I just (4)_	my fri	ends. I read online magazines and I look (5)
information, too. I a	lso compare prices	of things, (6) I've never bought
anything online beca	ause I don't think it	r's safe.
I'm not an Intern	et addict, but some	of my friends (7) One friend of mine
always looks (8)	becaus	se he spends all night online. Although he's got a lot of
bad marks for the ex	ams, he hasn't (9)	his habits.
In my experience	e, it's very useful fo	or people who use the Internet (10)
1. A. spend	B. spending	C. spent
2. A. have	B. use	C. play
3. A. online	B. Internet	C. computer
4. A. write	B. email	C. send
5. A. at	B. in	C. for
6. A. because	B. but	C. although
7. A. is	B. were	C. are
8. A. tired	B. hard	C. happily
9. A. change	B. to change	C. changed
10.A. sensible	B. sensibly	C. sensibleness

# X. Read the following passage and answer the questions. THE OLYMPIC GAMES

Every four years people all over the world watch the Olympic Games. It is a time for all kinds of people to unite in peace. Some of them join together to compete for gold medals. Millions of other people watch them on television.

Why do we have the Olympics? How did they begin? The first Olympic Games were in Greece in 776 B.C. There was only one event. People ran a race the length of the stadium. The Games lasted one day.

Slowly people added more events. The Games were only for men, and women could not even watch them. Only Greeks competed. They came from all parts of the Greek world. The time of the Games was a time of peace, and the government let everyone travel safely. Kings competed against common people. The winners became national heroes.

The first modern Games were in 1896 in Athens. The Greeks built a new stadium for the competition. Athletes from several countries competed. Then there were Olympics every four years in different cities in Europe and the United States until 1952. After that they were held in Melbourne, Tokyo, Mexico City, and Montreal besides in European cities. Each year there were athletes from more nations. The first Winter Olympics were in 1924. The athletes compete in skiing and other winter sports.

Today there must be Olympic Games every four years. The Games must have at least fifteen events, and they cannot last more than sixteen days. There is no age limit people of any age can compete.

The competitors must not be professionals. They must be amateurs. The athletes compete for gold medals. The winners are still national heroes, as they were in the early Olympic Games in Greece.

In 1956, Egypt, Iraq, and Lebanon boycotted the Games. They did not compete in the Games because several countries took the Suez Canal from Egypt that year. Other countries boycotted

the Games in 1964 and 1976. In 1980, the United States and other countries boycotted the Games in Moscow. In 1984, the Soviet Union and other countries boycotted the Games in Los Angeles. How can the nations of the world solve this problem? Maybe the Games should be in Greece every year, where they began. Then athletes from all over the world could compete without any boycotts.

Qı	uestions
1.	What was the only event in the first Olympic Games?
2.	How many nations played in the first Games?
3.	What is the age limit?
4.	Are the competitors professionals or amateurs?
5.	Where and when is the next Olympic Games?
VI	. Rewrite the following sentences, beginning as shown without changing the meaning.
1.	This is the first time Mr Buong has ever visited Vietnam.
$\rightarrow$	Mr Buong has
2.	My mother doesn't like living in such a small house.
$\rightarrow$	My mother wishes

1.0pt
<ul><li>1. This is the first time Jane has ever visited Vietnam.</li><li>→ Jane has</li></ul>
2. My mother doesn't like living in such a small house.  → My mother wishes
VI.In about 60 – 80 words, write a short paragraph about your most favourite book. (1 point)
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

VI. Rewrite the following sentences, beginning as shown without changing the meaning.

#### **Keys**

### Part 1: Listen to a conversation between a brother, Andrew, and his sister, Marie.

### Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) for each of the following questions.

	1	1- C	2- D	3- C	4- D	5- C
--	---	------	------	------	------	------

#### Part 2

- 1. A.He has a cold.
- 2. C.since Sunday

- 3.C. three times a day after meals
- 4. A.take herbal medicine
- 5. B.listen to Carla`s suggestion

#### **PHONETICS**

- 1. A 2. C
- 3. B
- 4. D

#### **VOCABULARY**

- **I.** 1. friendly 2. orphan
- 3. humorous 4. extremely 5. beautiful

- 6. lucky
- 7. peaceful 8. lovely
- 9. generous 10. helpful

- II. 1. bookselves
- 2. bakery
- 3. actor
- 4. singer 5. careful

- 6. leaves
- 7. businessman 8. nationality
- 9. pollution 10. Japanese

#### **READING**

- **I.** 1. from 2. finish
- 3. open8. have
- 4. some9. until
- 5. and

- 6. customers 7. the **II.** 1. C 2. B
- 3. A
- 4. B
- 10. they 5. C

- 6. B
- 7. C
- 8. A
- 9. C
- 10. B
- **III.** 1. People ran a race the length of the stadium.
  - 2. Only Greeks played in the first Games.
  - 3. There is no age limit. People of any age can compete.
  - 4. They must be amateurs.
  - 5. The next Olympic Games is four years after the last one. (in London, England in 2012)

#### WRITE

## Rewrite the following sentences, beginning as shown without changing the meaning.

- 1. Jane has never visited Vietnam before.
- 2. My mother wishes she lived in a big/ bigger house./ My mother wishes she didn't live in such a small house.